
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

TO THAT DETAILED REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS TO EXECUTE AN ADAPTIVE 
REUSE AND OPERATION OF THE BUILDINGS LOCATED AT 2 PEACHTREE 

STREET AND 14 MARIETTA STREET ISSUED BY THE ATLANTA 
DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF ATLANTA ON JULY 7, 2023  

 

Addendum Date: July 21th, 2023 
 

The following changes, additions, clarifications and/or amendments are made to the Request for 
Proposals as of the date listed above. All capitalized terms not defined herein shall have the 
meanings ascribed to them in the Request for Proposals (“RFP”). 

 
Note: In the event of a conflict between previously released information and the information contained 
herein, the latter shall control. 

THE REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS IS AMENDED AS FOLLOWS: 
 

1) Invest Atlanta has provided additional exhibits of information related to 2 Peachtree St and 14 
Marietta St NW in a file location that will be disclosed to each Qualified Developer upon the 
execution of a Non-Disclosure Agreement. This file location is referred to as the “Data Room”. 
Invest Atlanta seeks to provide building related information within the “Data Room” to assist 
all Qualified Developers in developing the most feasible and competitive proposal that meets 
or exceeds the requirements described in the RFP.  
 
Additionally, Invest Atlanta may add documents to the “Data Room” as more information is 
gathered. Invest Atlanta will notify all Qualified Developers each time a supplemental 
document is added to the “Data Room”. 
 
For any clarifications regarding access to the “Data Room”, all Qualified Developers shall 
contact the Procurement Officer, Lazerick Russell, at lrussell@investatlanta.com.  

 
 
 
 

[END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1] 
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